An Open Letter to Chris Matthews

With Copies to the Holy Cross Board of Trustees

May 2, 2003

Dear Chris,

Congratulations on being selected for an honorary degree.

We believe you are a worthy and loyal son of Holy Cross who has achieved excellence both personally and professionally.  We rejoice in your selection to receive an honorary degree, although we are troubled by your pro-choice position.

In similar circumstances, Villanova withdrew an honorary degree it had already offered to Anna Quindlen. If Holy Cross does not follow the good example of Villanova, perhaps you will withdraw rather than mire the school in controversy. 

We believe your doing so would be an act of great service to the college and         to your reputation.  We recognize that the time for such withdrawal is fleeting     and that it would take an act of great self denial.

Our most fervent prayer is that this cram course in Catholic thought, “Pro-Life 101”, will result in your reconciliation with Church teaching on abortion at this time.  Should that not come true, we will continue to pray for it, and seek the inclusion of the following in the text of the citation: 

"We pray that you will ameliorate your ‘pro-choice’ position, thus demonstrating your further worthiness to receive this honor.“
This compromise seems fair to all - the college affirms its pro-life stance - you receive a well-deserved honorary degree to virtually unanimous approval - and the controversy is dissipated. Please think and pray hard over this as it seems like a rather painless solution to a vexing problem.

Be assured that there is ample time to accomplish this as the administration is empowered to issue the citations without prior Board approval. This can be readily accomplished at your suggestion to Fr. McFarland.

We pray you will see the merit of this proposal.

Lift High the Cross!

	David Bonagura, ‘03
	Rosemary Weiss Meland, ‘86

	Senior
	Mother

	
	

	Jeffrey S. Bagnell, Esq., ‘88
	Victor J. Melfa, ‘57

	Attorney
	President, Holy Cross Cardinal Newman Society

	
	

	Christopher Deacutis, Ph.D., ‘73
	Charles E.F. Millard, ’54, L.H.D., ‘99

	Marine Environmental Scientist
	Chairman, Holy Cross Board, 1977 - 1982

	
	

	Joseph Kerwin, M.D., ‘53
	Charles E. Rice, ‘53

	Physician, Astronaut
	Professor Emeritus, Notre Dame School of Law

	
	

	Claire (O’Connor) Huntley, ‘77
	Mary Pat Trainter, ‘84

	Housewife & Home Schooling Mother
	Principal, Catholic High School

	
	

	Brother Peter Killeen, FSC, ‘94
	For More Information See:

	Catholic High School Teacher
	www.HCCNS.org/Docs.htm#crusader

	
	


Holy Cross Alumni, Students, Parents and Friends:

Let Chris Matthews Know You Agree:

	Mail:   NBC News / Hardball
	E-Mail:  Hardball@msnbc.com

	30 Rockefeller Plaza, NY, NY 10012 or
	Fax:  NBC News / Hardball:

	MSNBC TV / Hardball
	201-583-5463

	One MSNBC Plaza, Secaucus, N.J. 07094
	


       
       
